
Melbourne PC – ihelp Meeting Minutes
Tuesday 12 February 2009
Time: 7.15pm – 8.45pm
Present: 
Kevin Dempster (Acting Convener), Michael Andrus (Secretary), Shane Mason, Leighton West, Malcolm Dean, Sonny Gerhardt, Richard John
Apologies: 
None
Correspondence In:

iHelp/First-Aid Agreement
General Business

1. Welcome and Apologies 
Kevin Dempster opened the meeting and welcomed our two new volunteers, Shane Mason & Malcolm Dean

Previous Minutes passed
2. iHelp Recompense
Leighton West has been actively pursuing iHelp Broadband recompense. ihelpers and First-Aiders are now able to get a $25/month subsidy for internet usage if any iHelp team members does at least 4 hours of First-Aid or at least 8 iHelp jobs per week. (when available)
3. Monthly Disk
Both Leighton and the iHelp team have continually asked Ian Rankin and Barry Martin to add the Melbourne PC 2008 configuration kit to the root directory of the monthly disk. The intention was to make it easier for ihelper’s to direct a member to a location and launch the software with ease. The current location of this file is deep in the sub-directories and too difficult for the member to find if the member can’t load the CD using autorun.

If any members are unable to find this file Ian Rankin has stated that the member can call and speak to him directly.
3. New iHelpVolunteers
We are pleased to welcome both Malcolm Dean and Shane Mason to our team. Both members have the technical knowledge and interpersonal skills and will be an asset to the team.


Michael Andrus has been training these volunteers and they are now registered on iHelp/First-Aid databse and ihelp/help email aliases.

4. Remote Assistance Software

Michael Andrus has been testing several remote assistance software packages with other ihelpers. It was proposed to the iHelp team to purchase Citrix – GoToAssist Express V1.0 for an agreed total of $400. All members present supported this proposal and an email was sent to Annette and the President for final approval.
5. iHelp Portal – Upgrade
Leighton West raised the issue of how we can offer better services or information to our members when they need assistance. Richard John will update the ihelp service faults page on a training site for testing. 
6. iHelp Chat
Michael Andrus raised the topic of having members ask for help using Skype. This item will require further discussion at the next ihelp Meeting.
7. iHelp/First-Aid Agreement All ihelp and first-aid members are now required to sign an agreement that they will not disclose privileged information to anyone outside Melbourne PC.
Action items for next meeting:

1. GoToAssist – Usage & feedback

2. iHelp Portal – Track progress and get feedback and discuss if it is ready to go live

3. Online Chat – Skype or similar

Next Meeting: TBA
Minutes Completed by: Michael Andrus

Approved by: Kevin Dempster
Date: Wednesday, 18 February 2009
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